SCENIC COMMUNITY COUNSEL

(DBA – SCENIC BETTERMENT COMMITTEE) MINUTES

Meeting was called to Order on Nov 12, 2013 at 7PM.

Treasurers Report: by Joyce Barnes.

Savings \$1,000

Checking \$255

Old Business: Discuss how to get the rest of the Scenic Community into the Fire District.

New Business:

- Steve Staurset was introduced as our new President to replace Bill Lang.
 Steve spoke about what we need to do as a community to move forward and the need for everyone to pitch in. Steve said he would be willing to travel to Kingman once a month to represent us before the Board of Supervisors and create a presence of our community.
- 2. Post Master Doug Adriane spoke about our questions of getting our own Zip Code and cluster boxes. It was his opinion that we would not get a zip code until we had significantly larger population. The Postal Service no longer would put cluster boxes in rural communities due to lack of security and theft.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:13pm. The next meeting is 12-10-13 at 7pm.

Alexandrea Jackson Secretary.